



LRN ENTRY LEVEL 3 CERTIFICATE IN ESOL INTERNATIONAL (CEF B1)

LEVEL B1

**LISTENING
WRITING
READING AND USE**

EXAM PAPER – JUNE 2018

DURATION:

LISTENING	30 MINUTES
WRITING READING USE	2 HOURS

INSTRUCTIONS:

- Do not open this paper until you are told to do so.
- Read the instructions before answering the questions.
- You will hear Section 1, Section 2 and Section 3 of the Listening TWICE.
- You will hear Section 3 of the Listening AGAIN in Writing, Section 1.
- Answer **all** the questions.
- Mark your answers on the separate Answer Sheet in pencil.
- Use a pencil HB 2.
- Do TWO Tasks in the Writing.
- Write your Tasks in the Writing Booklet in pencil.
- You must ask any questions now as you cannot speak during the Test.

Read the text below about the film *The Fast and the Furious* and then answer the questions that follow.

For questions **1-8**, choose the best answer (**A, B or C**).

Mark your answers on the separate Answer Sheet.

The Fast and the Furious

The film *The Fast and the Furious*, directed by Rob Cohen, was released in 2001. It was a hugely successful Hollywood action film, making over 200 million dollars worldwide. As the film was about car races, it attracted mostly male audiences of all ages.

Vin Diesel, who plays Dom Toretto, is one of the stars of the film. He is a car mechanic and a professional car racer. He runs his own car garage and he lives with his sister, Mia. His father, who was also a car racer, was killed by another racer, Kenny Linder. During a race, Dom attacks Linder violently and as a result, he is not allowed to participate in professional car racing for the rest of his life. Dom, however, does not give up racing and becomes an illegal street racer and the leader of his own race team. Although Dom's sister is a skilled driver, she is not a member of the team. She has a little café where Dom and his team usually meet. Mia is very unhappy that her brother is a criminal and wishes that he would change.

Paul Walker, who plays Brian O'Conner, is an undercover Los Angeles Police officer. He participates in car races because he wants to arrest the leader of an illegal street gang who are stealing valuable equipment. One day, the police try to arrest Dom, but Brian helps him to escape. Dom does not know that Brian is an officer and he becomes friends with him. His sister, who does not know who Brian really is either, falls in love with him. Both Paul Walker and Vin Diesel received the 2001 MTV Movie Awards for the best On-Screen Team. Vin Diesel was an unknown actor before he played in *The Fast and the Furious*, but there was something about him that excited both audiences and film critics.

Although it was a summer film without an especially interesting story or impressive special effects, *The Fast and the Furious* received **favourable** reviews from film critics as it had nonstop action with incredible car chases and amazing characters. Its success has led to numerous sequels, the last being *The Fate of the Furious* in 2017.

1. According to the 1st paragraph, what is **TRUE** about *The Fast and the Furious*?
 - A. Not many women probably saw it.
 - B. Older people did not watch it.
 - C. It was not a big international hit.
2. According to the text, what does Dom Toretto do for a living?
 - A. He has got his own business.
 - B. He works in a car factory.
 - C. He sells cars.
3. According to the text, in what way is Don Toretto like his father?
 - A. He fixes cars for a living.
 - B. He takes part in car races.
 - C. He is good friends with Kenny Linder.
4. Dom can no longer take part in professional car racing because
 - A. another car racer told lies about him.
 - B. his father was killed during a car race.
 - C. he was violent towards another racer.
5. What is **TRUE** according to the 2nd paragraph?
 - A. Dom's sister cannot drive well.
 - B. Dom sometimes breaks the law.
 - C. Dom and his sister work together at a café.
6. What is **FALSE** according to the 3rd paragraph?
 - A. Dom and his sister do not know what Brian's profession is.
 - B. Brian is the leader of a criminal gang.
 - C. Dom develops a good relationship with Brian.
7. From what you read in the 3rd paragraph, you understand that
 - A. the audience liked Vin Diesel's acting in *The Fast and the Furious*.
 - B. Vin Diesel was popular before he starred in *The Fast and the Furious*.
 - C. in 2001, Paul Walker alone won an award for *The Fast and the Furious*.
8. What does the word '**favourable**' in the last paragraph mean?
 - A. positive
 - B. funny
 - C. unfriendly

Read the following two passages about *Two Activity Centres in the United Kingdom*. For questions **9-15**, choose the best answer (**A, B or C**).

Mark your answers on the separate Answer Sheet.

Two Activity Centres in the United Kingdom

Village Camps

Village Camps is one of the most popular summer camps in the United Kingdom. It is located on the campus of the famous Queen Ethelburga's College. Up to five young campers stay together in modern, comfortable apartments and they are given healthy, freshly-prepared meals.

Its busy two-week programme is suitable for ages 10-17 and it offers team sports at both outdoor and indoor facilities. For example, campers can choose to play basketball or volleyball in a large air-conditioned Sports Hall or swim in the superb 25-metre indoor swimming pool. For those who love outdoor sports, there are brand new pitches for football and other competitive games, as well as a tennis court and a basketball court. For the more adventurous campers, there is walking in the local mountains and water activities in the nearby lakes and rivers. No matter what activity campers choose to take part in, they are in no danger as there are always experienced members of staff there to look after them.

Excursions and trips are an important part of the Village Camps. Campers can go on a full-day entertaining trip to the lively city of Manchester or spend an afternoon at the nearby historical city of York. In both cities, they have the chance to explore the popular attractions and go shopping, too.

9. People staying at the Village camps
 - A. may share an apartment with four other people.
 - B. must attend lessons at Queen Ethelburga's College.
 - C. have to prepare their own meals.
10. What is **TRUE** about Village Camps according to the 2nd paragraph?
 - A. People of all ages are allowed to go there.
 - B. It has both an indoor and outdoor basketball court.
 - C. It offers very few sporting activities.
11. The people who work at Village Camps
 - A. provide safety for all campers.
 - B. probably never worked at a camp before.
 - C. are not present during some activities.
12. What is **FALSE** according to the last paragraph?
 - A. Manchester is a fun city for campers to visit.
 - B. Campers can explore a historical city near the camp.
 - C. All the trips the camp organises last a whole day.

Mill on the Brue

Mill on the Brue, a popular activity centre, has much experience in offering outdoor activities for school trips all year round. The centre can host 84 guests in three different buildings.

The students' bedrooms vary in size. The smallest ones can sleep 4 students whereas the biggest ones can sleep 12. The centre provides all students with a pillow and a bottom sheet, but students must bring their own sleeping bags. There are private bathrooms only in nine of the bedrooms, as the others have shared bathrooms. The teachers' rooms are double or single and most of them have their own bathroom. No room in any building has internet access. In addition to the three buildings, there is a camp site which can accommodate up to 50 guests a day in tents.

Mill on the Brue has more than forty outdoor activities which are suitable for students from 7 to 13 years old. For example, students can participate in both adventurous activities such as canoeing, climbing trees or balancing on ropes, or in more peaceful activities such as feeding animals, making crafts or growing organic vegetables. Through the activities, the children not only enjoy themselves, but they can also try new things, build self-confidence and make new friends.

13. From what you read about the Mill on the Brue, you understand
- A. it attracts students throughout the whole year.
 - B. each building can host 84 guests.
 - C. all bedrooms have everything guests need to sleep there.
14. What is **TRUE** about the Mill on the Brue according to the 2nd paragraph?
- A. All teachers' rooms have a private bathroom.
 - B. Only teachers can have internet access in their rooms.
 - C. Some guests who stay at the centre sleep in tents.
15. What is **FALSE** about the Mill on the Brue according to the 3rd paragraph?
- A. Even children who dislike adventure can have fun there.
 - B. It does not offer water activities.
 - C. Its young guests can do things they have never done before.

For questions **16-30**, choose the best answer (**A, B or C**).

Mark your answers on the separate Answer Sheet.

16. How long ago to the countryside?

- A. has your friend moved
- B. did your friend move
- C. would your friend move

17. I am very hungry. I have a cheese sandwich?

- A. Will
- B. May
- C. Do

18. Children should not to watch violent television programmes.

- A. to allow
- B. have allowed
- C. be allowed

19. If you find the exercises difficult, me a call and I will come over and help you.

- A. give
- B. you would give
- C. will you give

20. She her arm while she was water skiing last Saturday.

- A. has broken
- B. was breaking
- C. broke

21. He has never read a boring book before.

- A. too
- B. enough
- C. such

22. Their teacher told them that they a museum the following week.

- A. would visit
- B. will visit
- C. visit

23..... of the bad weather, they went for a walk on the beach.

- A. Apart
- B. Despite
- C. In spite

24.The doctor advised her away from junk food.

- A. staying
- B. to stay
- C. stay

25.Her brother has never been abroad,?

- A. hasn't he
- B. has he
- C. is he

26..... is it since they last went to the cinema together?

- A. How much
- B. How long
- C. How often

27.It would be better if he went to work by

- A. train
- B. the train
- C. a train

28.Her new school offers a great of physical activities.

- A. amount
- B. number
- C. size

29.Although she isn't a native speaker, she speaks Italian

- A. fluently
- B. more fluent
- C. very fluent

30.Her husband in the same school since he finished college.

- A. is teaching
- B. was teaching
- C. has been teaching

For questions **31-40**, choose the best answer (**A, B or C**) to fill in the gaps.

Mark your answers on the separate Answer Sheet.

Popcorn

Popcorn is a special variety of corn. There are (31) theories about when and where popcorn was first grown. According to some archaeologists, the first people to grow popcorn (32) the Mexicans about 6,000 years ago. There is clear evidence that popcorn was an important food for the Aztec Indians who also used (33) in their ceremonies. The Europeans (34) about popcorn from Herman Cortes, the Spanish explorer, who conquered Mexico in 1519. In 1893, Charles Cretors invented the first machine which could make popcorn in butter and this made popcorn (35) popular snack in the United States. In the 1920s, Cretors designed a much (36) machine to meet the needs of cinemas and theatres. Today, the United States is the largest producer of popcorn in the world. In Britain, popcorn may (37) be as popular as it is in the States, but (38) low cost makes it one of the best homemade (39) for those who choose to stay (40) instead of going out to have fun.

- | | | |
|-----------------|----------------|--------------|
| 31. A. a lot of | B. much | C. less |
| 32. A. had been | B. were | C. would be |
| 33. A. it | B. these | C. them |
| 34. A. taught | B. learned | C. made |
| 35. A. the most | B. a more | C. the very |
| 36. A. big | B. bigger | C. biggest |
| 37. A. not | B. both | C. either |
| 38. A. after | B. its | C. some |
| 39. A. snacks | B. snack | C. the snack |
| 40. A. to home | B. in the home | C. at home |